
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

JUN -5 2012 
THE INSPECTOR GENERAL 

MEMORANDUM 

SUBJECT: 	 Close-Out OIG Report No. 12-P-0289, Controls Over State Underground Storage 
Tank Inspection Programs in EPA Regions Generally Effective, 
February 15,2012 

TO: 	 Mathy Stanislaus 
Assistant Administrator 

Thank you for your May 14, 2012, response to the subject report. We agree that your 
proposed actions will meet the intent of the recommendation contained in our report, and we 
accept them as the response. Your oftice should track progress and completion on the agreed-to 
corrective action in the Management Audit Tracking System. Please notify my staff in the event 
ofany significant revisions to the agreed-upon corrective actions or milestone dates, as stipulated 
in EPA Manual2750. 

If you or your staff have any questions regarding this memo, please contact Carolyn Copper, 
Acting Assistant Inspector General for Program Evaluation, at (202) 566-0829, or 
Dan Engelberg at (202) 566-0830. 

Sincef~ly, 

~JtJ!L__ 
~Arthur A. Elkins, Jr. -- ­

cc: 	 Linda Gerber, OUST 
Mark Barolo, OUST 
Carolyn Copper, OIG 
Elizabeth Grossman, OIG 
Dan Engelberg, OIG 
Jayne Lilienfeld-Jones, OIG 
Gerry Snyder, OIG 
Fred Light, OIG 
Tim Roach, OIG 
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